## **MWA PRESIDENT'S LETTER MARCH 2015**

## WITH GOD IN THE GARDEN

## **Dear Sisters**

This month the executive committee will be meeting at the home of Sr Glenys Marshall of the Dukinfield Circle on the 21<sup>st</sup>. We will be reviewing the MWA year so far and discussing plans for the MWA Day and Central Committee Meetings in Dukinfield in April. Please remember the meeting in your prayers.

I hope that by the time you read this, the new MWA poster will be up in all your congregations and that you will have seen the postcards which carry the same design. These postcards are to be used to promote MWA to those who do not attend MWA. Perhaps you could use them to invite women to your regular Circle meeting or a special event run by MWA.

Thank you to any of you who helped with the distribution of the questionnaires, I have received approximately seventy responses which is encouraging and there seems to be a general level of support for a women's organisation to exist within the British Province which is also encouraging. Before the executive meeting in March, I will hopefully have some sense of what women think about MWA with some suggestions about MWA to consider. This will also be discussed at the Central Meetings in April.

I hope that those of you who attended a Women's World Day of Prayer Service found it a worthwhile experience. Our thanks go to Sr Wendy Hopcroft who represents the Moravian Church on the organising committee. I know she works really hard, as do the women of all the denominations in preparing the material for worship, devotion and education.

It will be Easter when I write next. As I write now, Lent is just beginning. I hope this Lent will be a time of spiritual preparation and refreshment for the celebration of the Resurrection of Christ our Saviour.

Yours in Christ

Sr Janet Cooper